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[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Dear Members

Thank you to all those who have written to HCG,  complimenting HCG members who have contributed to the process of the Conservation Area Appraisal  (CAA) of Holmfirth.  If you haven’t looked at the CAA, particularly at the issues raised, please do.  You will find the CAA at www.holmfirthconservation.org.uk/Appraisal/.  The issues can be found at the end of all relevant chapters.

Please come to a meeting to be held in the upstairs room at Brambles on 29th March between 7pm and 9pm.  

The purpose of this meeting is to engage all those present in the following ways:

1. The discussion of the issues identified in the CAA
2. Prioritizing those issues by the community to provide the basis for the next HCG management committee to write a Conservation Vision Framework for Holmfirth
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Identifying those members of the community who would like to express an interest in becoming involved with HCG in Phase 2

Kirklees will produce a Management Plan for Holmfirth using the issues identified in Holmfirth’s CAA.  HCG will continue to seek to form a good relationship with Kirklees Planning Department.  

A Conservation Vision Framework for Holmfirth written by HCG would complement the Kirklees Development Plan.   It would provide Holmfirth with a plan to make improvements to the Conservation Area.  HCG will continue to work closely with the Holme Valley Parish Council with whom it has a good relationship.  The Holmfirth CAA is to be incorporated into the Holme Valley Neighbourhood Plan which will inform the Kirklees Local Plan.

As a registered charity with a successful application for grant funding, and using the evidence from CAA,  HCG would be in a strong position to apply for capital funding for an element within the Conservation Vision Framework.

Before Phase 2 of the project begins, it will be important to seek involvement from all aspects of the community including the business sector.  The questionnaire revealed that one concern is the physical appearance of the town centre.  This is an aspect that the Conservation Vision Framework could address.

HCG would also like to hear from residents, property owners, people with commercial and professional businesses and services, conservationists, highways engineers, surveyors, architects, lawyers, community groups, all people young and old with an interest in preserving and enhancing the Holmfirth Conservation Area.  This project is about local determination and therefore it is important to involve all.

Before our AGM, which will be held on the 12th June, HCG needs to identify people who want to run with this project so they can be duly elected at the AGM.  

Some of you will be interested in advising because you have a specific skill, some of you might like to help with the development of one idea in a working sub-group, others may be interested to be involved on the management of Phase 2. 

However big or small you want your contribution to be, we’d like to hear from you.  Come along to the meeting on 29th March and take part in the discussion of the issues – make yourself known and register your interest.  

Please contact us through our website, contact page at http://www.holmfirthconservation.org.uk/contact-us
or directly by email to Holmfirthconservation@outlook.com

We look forward to welcoming you on 29th March at 7pm, Brambles, upper floor.
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